Diablo PCA Board Meeting Minutes for April 13, 2010

Call to order – Meeting called to order at 7 PM.
Roll call - 
Kay Maloy, Walt Lietz, Phil Eskildsen, Francisco Cabrita, Doug Wiebe, Jim  Edmunds, Rolly Smith, Linda Bartolomucci Boyd,  
Absent - 
Ken Wu
Also in attendance: Warren Gardner, Steve Jones, Jacquie Lietz
Agenda – 
Any changes or additions? Add two May events as they occur prior to the May Board Meeting.
Follow-up

Review and approve Minutes from previous meeting (March)

Change the deposit for the Bocce Ball event to $125. Walt moved that the minutes be accepted with the change; Francisco seconded. The motion carried.
PayPal – Jim/Kelli/Lillie/Steve
Discuss how to include the fee for events going forward. How to set up link for each event. 
Phil moved that the event planner include 10% to the event fee, which will cover the use of PayPal; Doug seconded. The motion carried.
Auto Cross – Walt
Walt was able to contact Eugenie to get her decision on continuing as Auto Cross Chair.
Eugenie will host an introduction to Auto Cross class hopefully to be scheduled in June. She will put together a schedule for Diablo Region for Auto Cross for the remainder of the year. She will also be submitting articles to the Advocate.  
Search for Concours Chairperson/Wash N Shine – Update from Warren Gardner

· Linda will contact Charles Rook to see if he will reconsider handling the Lead Chairperson with a support team.
· After contact, he stated he is working from Bakersfield and will not be able to handle the Chair position. 
· Do we have time to get trophies, print flyers/brochures? Or do we cancel?
Ted French attended the meeting to share his expertise in running past Wash ‘N Shine events. After Ted gave the Board pertinent historical information of what steps needed to be done, it was decided that the Region would proceed with plans to hold the event.
Walt took on the position as lead person and set up a planning meeting on April 20th at his home. 
The group discussed needed supplies, redesigning forms, verifying what is in storage, judging and publicity of the event. Warren will be in charge of parking and obtaining donations. Other assignments will be made at the planning meeting.

Phil moved that the Board authorize an expenditure not to exceed $3000 for the Wash N Shine. Francisco seconded the motion. The motion was approved. 
New Business
Search for New Charity Chair – Will follow up at a later date.
Follow up with Ferrari Club – Doug – To follow up 
Regularly Scheduled Monthly Breakfast on 1st of each Month – Kay  
Gerry McFaull has asked if anyone is interested in attending a regularly scheduled breakfast the first Saturday of each month. Location is Vic’s in Pleasanton and time is 9 AM. Linda will follow up with Gerry. Walt moved that Gerry will have to make sure there is a host and a time scheduled and advertised in the Advocate and sent out as a blast. Kay seconded. Motion passed.
Additional Tech Session Proposal – Warren
Warren proposed that he sponsor a Tech Session on October 9th to be held at The Racers Group in Petaluma. 
Warren also suggested having an auction of Porsche goodies at the Holiday Party this year. Linda will review and the notification will have to be in a blast and the Advocate to notify our members.
Recent Events 
· Porsche/Ferrari Joint Breakfast – Mar. 20 – No Ferrari’s were present, but a large turnout of Porsche members. Good time had by all.
· SF Cable Car Tour – Mar. 27 – Nice turnout and a great tour of SF.
· Filoli Gardens Tour – April 10 – Good weather and beautiful gardens.
Upcoming Events
· Bocce Ball Dinner – April 17 
· Porsche 101 – May 1 
· Newcomers BBQ – May 8

· Porsche Escape 2010 – Sept. 9-12 at the Sun Peaks Resort in British Columbia, Canada
Reports from the Board/Chairs

Charity Chair – N/A
Events – Working on Board’s Reward getaway later in the year. Luncheon at a winery, perhaps local or out of town. Proposed budget is $500 (approx. $50 per Board member [9]). Francisco moved  and Rolly seconded that a guest may be invited, but must be paid for by the Board Member. The Goodie Store and DE Chairs were voted down in a motion to invite them. Linda will bring additional information at the May Board meeting.
Goodie Store – Absent
Name Tags – Name tag form to appear in each edition of the newsletter.
Track Chair – Absent. Spyder not to be at the next DE event.
Vice President – Absent
Treasurer – Goodie Store inventory needs to be cleared up to balance books properly. Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss reports submitted. Warren brought up that Taste of the Track should be classified as a charity donation. Jim to check with Mike to get the figures. Phil moved that the reports be approved; Walt seconded.
Membership – National giving bonus to local dealers for supporting Regions. 
Advertising – 21 advertisers; 5 paid. Kahlers and Porsche of Fremont ads will be waived in lieu of sponsoring the DE Events. Francisco to continue following up with advertisers. 
Rally Chair – N/A
Secretary – Nothing to report
Advocate – Editor and Event Chairs will send emails to remind event hosts to have pictures taken and articles written by members of the event and submitted to the editor for placement in the newsletter.
Saturday Morning Hosts – Hosts circulating flyers for upcoming events at the breakfast.
Meeting adjourned at 8:56 PM.
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